

Dr. Martha Pollack, President 300 Day Hall Cornell University Ithaca, NY 14850

Re: Adding Freedom of Speech Training to New Student Orientation

Dear President Pollack,

I am writing in support of two proposals made by the Cornell Free Speech Alliance regarding free speech training at Cornell. I am the president of the James G. Martin Center for Academic Renewal, a nonprofit organization that promotes public policy solutions to critical issues in higher education.

As the Cornell Free Speech Alliance mentioned in its May 10 letter, 88 percent of Cornell students censor themselves because of how other students, faculty, and staff may respond. Adding freedom of speech training to new student orientation will address this problem. It is an essential first step to helping future students understand the importance of freedom of expression and to making the campus community more tolerant and vibrant.

Free speech training is already included in first-year orientation at many universities across the country, including every school in the University of North Carolina System as well as universities in Arkansas, Oklahoma, and Virginia. It is a proven policy solution to the problem of self-censorship on campus.

Adding free speech training for members of the University Review Board and University Hearing Board will ensure that they are able to support students' rights by accurately distinguishing between misconduct and protected expression or assembly.

I strongly support both proposals made by the Cornell Free Speech Alliance. Free speech training—for new students and for members of the University Review Board and University Hearing Board—will improve the climate of inquiry, expression, and intellectual exploration on Cornell's campus.

Sincerely,

Jenna A. Robinson

President

Jenna A. Robinson President

George Leef
Director of Editorial Content

Jay Schalin Director of Policy Analysis

Shannon Watkins Associate Editor

Ashlynn Warta State Reporter

Ashley Campbell Operations Coordinator

Lynette Cornelius Accountant

Board of Directors

Arch T. Allen Retired, Allen, Moore & Rogers, LLP

J. Edgar Broyhill Broyhill Family Group

Virginia Foxx U.S. House of Representatives

John Hood John William Pope Foundation

James G. Martin Former N.C. Governor

Nan Miller Retired Professor

David W. Riggs Charles Koch Foundation

Jane S. Shaw Former President, Martin Center

Robert L. Shibley
Foundation for Individual Rights
in Education

Garland S. Tucker, III Triangle Capital Corporation

Academic Advisory Board

Stephen Balch

Alston Chase

Alan Charles Kors

John Moore

Anne Neal

John Shelton Reed

Jack Sommer

John E.R. Staddon

Abigail Thernstrom

Marty Zupan